

Roskear Primary and Nursery School

Learning together for a better future

Dear Parent/Carer

I can not believe that we are nearly at the end of 20/21 and what a year it has been! Like you, I am hoping that next year runs more smoothly and that all children are in school for the duration.

Class move ups are as follows:

Nursery children will receive separate information if they are moving to reception.

Porthcurno (Mrs Lagdon's class) move to Year 1 and become Gwithian (taught by Mrs Keast)

Chapel Porth (Miss Richard's class) will move to Year 1 and become Poldhu (taught by Mrs James)

Poldhu (Mrs James' class) move to Year 2 and become Marazion (taught by Miss Uren)

Gwithian (Mrs Keast's class) move to Year 2 and become Portreath (taught by Miss Yelland)

Marizion (Miss Uren's class) move to Year 3 and become Truro (taught by Miss Curnow and Mrs Kennedy)

Portreath (Miss Yelland's class) move to Year 3 and become Coverack (taught by Miss Kessell)

Truro (Miss Curnow/ Mrs Kennedy Class) move to Year 4 and become Falmouth (taught by Mrs Dagg)

Coverack (Miss Kessell's class) move to Year 4 and become Newlyn (taught by Mrs Hammill)

Falmouth (Mrs Dagg's class) move to Year 5 and become St Piran (taught by Mrs Forder)

St Piran (Miss Morris-Marsham's class) move to Year 6 and become St Petroc (Tutor—Mrs Williams)

St Blazey (Mr Forder's class) will move to Year 6 and become Helston (Tutor—Mrs Thomas)

At Roskear, Year 6 children are set in tutor groups for registration and afternoon lessons however, for English and maths, they are 'set' and therefore will have either Mrs Thomas, Mrs Williams or Mrs Bonds. Year 6 classes in September will be moving to what is, at present the Year 5 wing and Year 5 classrooms will be moving to the main corridor, where Year 6 are currently situated.

It is with great sadness that this year we are saying farewell to Mr Savage, who will be joining the Weeth teaching team from September 1st. While I know we will miss him very much, I am very pleased that he is remaining in Crofty. I am pleased to announce that we have appointed a new teacher to the Roskear team, Mrs Hammill, who will be teaching in Year 4 next year. Attached is a letter of introduction from her. Mrs Lawrence will be remaining as our talented Nursery teacher and I know she, like the other teachers, can not wait to meet her new children.

Should you wish to discuss this further please do not hesitate to contact either, one of the Team Leaders; Miss Yelland for years 1 and 2, Miss Morris-Marsham for years 3 and 4 and Mrs Thomas for years 5 and 6. Alternatively, you are of course welcome to contact me.

Kindest regards Miss Nic Furnish (Headteacher)

Roskear Primary and Nursery School Roskear Camborne Cornwall TR14 8DJ

Tel - (01209) 714241 **Fax -** (01209) 722394

Email - secretary@roskear.cornwall.sch.uk **Website -** www.roskear.cornwall.sch.uk





